New Mexico Dressage Association Board of Directors Meeting 6-1-10 

In attendance: Ulla Hudson, Virginia Gredell, Randi Phillips, Marybeth Perez-Soto, Barbara Burkhardt, Susan Dezavelle, Tuesday Goers and guest Saskia 
The minutes from May meeting were approved.
Financial Report - See report below sent by email from Rena:
Checking account balance     $16,556.15
CD balance                             $  5,242.46

Total cash assets                     $21,798.61


For the month of may we received $ 350 in dues, $50 in handbook ad receipts, $2510 in schooling show receipts. 

Our major expenses for May were $153 for USDF group membership  dues, $378.52 for the Luna Rosa show expenses (note: the arena use was donated in exchange for ads)

The Luna Rosa show took in $2510 in registrations and had $473.52 in total expenses (note:$378.52 plus $95 for insurance accounted for in Feburary)

Our year to date net income is $2,267.69. Schooling shows have generated a year to date net income of $2920.58.

CD 5205.72

No change w/ the 501 C3 status, no update as of this meeting.
Schooling show update:
Amy Mowins has resigned as Schooling Show Chair, Barbara Burkhart will take it over for the rest of the year. Per Barbara we still need a manager for the September show and a judge.  Need a manager no later than 2 months prior.  Looking at moving it to Sandia Vista.  Jane Bagwell would be happy to judge this show.  Need to set a date for the September show.  Barbara will check availability and put the posting up to reserve it there.  Barbara to call Jane to see if she can do the 20th which is what is posted.  Release needed for Luna Rosa, put them w/ the other entry forms. Susan will give the list of people who have already.  The club will enforce Coggins policies facilities have by asking people that do not have their current proof of Coggins test to leave.
Recognized show update: The May show went well and Donald has made some changes to the show, including having an announcer and more vendors.  Feedback he received was that most people like the announcing.

Membership:  Virginia reported there were 10 new members in May, 7 were obtained at the show. Susan gave out the handbooks to these new members.  Discussed having envelopes at the show for people to send the application forms in directly to Virginia. 

Education:  Ulla is trying to find education events that the membership will support. Discussed using Dressage Foundation money.  Susan stated that some members in Santa Fe expressed interest in having a Ride Re-Ride, Susan will let Santa Fe know that this club will support it they just need to run it.  Discussed having the Ride Re-Ride clinic become an annual event. Discussed introducing theory into the clinics. Ideas discussed about asking USDF for grant money.  The plan is to push Ride Re-Ride and try to get foundation money then decide what to use the funds for.
Show Manager Training: Barbara reported that she has spoken with members and believes there is not enough interest in having a show manager training get-together as previously discussed. Barbara offered a booklet that she copyrighted for sale to people interested in learning to run a schooling show, includes a USEF competition management checklist.  Discussed working with new members to become volunteers.  Planning to have the volunteers recognized at a party. Discussed personally inviting the volunteers to a separate recognition event. Suggestions of where to acknowledge the volunteers discussed to either have it at the award ceremony, or by itself or at the general membership meeting.  Discussed possible ways to thank the volunteers, gifts, etc.  Voted on these ideas. 2 votes for having a separate event, 3 votes to have it at the awards ceremony.  Approval obtained to have the volunteer recognition at the Awards ceremony.
General Membership Meeting: discussed designating the regularly scheduled meeting for this.   Will pick a Board meeting date and make an announcement
Year-end Awards: for the champion award ideas presented and discussed included gift certificates, etched glasses keepsakes or alternatives. Discussed changing the rules next year to be more competitive to qualify for the awards. Giving full jersey sheets this year. Also discussed halters, saddle pads.  Decided to have a gift certificate along w/ the sheets for champion and a pad for reserve champion.  Need a rule stating that the same horses entered in non-adjoining tests will not be eligible for year-end awards - Susan will write this rule into the Standing Rules.  Discussed adding a rule for people who ride the same horse in the same test. Discussed following the recognized show rules. Will wait to decide the amount of the gift certificate at a later meeting. Will also get better ribbons for year-end awards. Discussed moving the awards to January. 

Newsletter: Susan will do a newsletter every other month in a word document and post on line until a new person can be identified.  She will include an announcement in the newsletter to ask for a volunteer for an editor.
Junior Riders: Barbara discussed a special show just for young riders. Discussed involving the two local pony clubs, other clubs to recruit these riders. This could be like a schooling show to take place in July.  Barbara will consider this, but there may not be time this year before the school year starts in August.  Discussed the opportunity to allow riders to do their combined training tests and it was agreed to allow this when requested, although it would not count towards year end awards points.
Review of By-Laws and Standing Rules postponed to next meeting.
Meeting adjourned at 7:56 pm
